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NEXT MEETING: The next regularly 
scheduled meeting of the Circle City Flyers 
will be held on   Thursday JANUARY 21,  
2016  at the Corona Senior Center located 
on the corner of 10th and Belle St, in Coro-
na. Please be there on time so you can get 
your free raffle ticket, and win some cool 
stuff.  

The DECEMBER meeting called to or-
der at 7:04 PM by the outgoing  Presi-
dent Danny Salas  at Corona Senior 
Center, with more than 26 members 
and some of their significant others pre-
sent.  The club observed a moment of 
silence in memory of Jim Brown and 
Walter Satlert. 
 
MINUTES, Ethan read the minutes for 
the November meeting, which were ap-
proved with 2 changes. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT,  Was given 
and approved by everyone present 
 
The club observed a moment of silence 
in memory of Jim Brown who passed 
away this year.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:05PM to 
start the Christmas Celebration. 

HAPPY NEW 
YEAR! 



THE PLANE TRUTH is the Official Newsletter of the Circle City Flyers of Corona, CA.  It is pub-
lished monthly for the benefit of its members. Copies are also provided to other interested individuals, R/
C Clubs and hobby stores. Current circulation is pushing 110.  Portions of the Newsletter may be repro-
duced without the permission of the Circle City Flyers for whatever reason. Acknowledgement of the 
source and author of any  reprinted material is appropriate.  Usually the club meets on the 3

rd
 Thursday 

of each month at the Corona Senior Center and at DELEO Field whenever its members are flying.  
Guest and potential new members are always welcome to attend club meetings and to visit the field. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE!  

Hello everyone and Happy New 
Year! We had a nice Christmas 
party which featured club slides, a 
huge raffle, Christmas music and, 
thanks to Linda Salas, presents 
for the ladies. A good time had by 
all who attended. 
 
I would like to thank our former of-
ficers who have left office, Danny 
Salas and Wally MacKenzie.  
 
Remember these gentlemen gave 
up their valuable time to dedicate 
themselves to serving our club. 
They have served more than once 
and we should all thank them for 
their service. 

I would like to remind everyone 
who hasn’t renewed their club 
membership that time is running 
out. Remember if you have any is-
sues that will prevent you from re-
newing,  please let us know,  we 
can work with you. Your member-
ship is important to us. 
 
I urge you to login to the club web-
site, circlecityflyers.com and reg-
ister. The registration allows the 
club to have the latest contact info 
of our members. Eventually all club 
information will be posted on the 
website, so our goal is to have eve-
ryone registered.  
 
 I will be pointing out some of the 
website options available to you for 
use thru future Presidents message 
columns. Let us know if you have 
any problems navigating thru our 
site, and I will do my best to get it 
straighten out.  
The position of Vice President is 
open due Eric Nohr having to re-
sign due to personal matters. 
Please send us your nominations 
for VP or volunteer yourself. 
           CCF WANTS YOU! 
                                       Jesse 



EDITORS COLUMN! 
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR every one.  I hope you 
all had a wonderful holiday season with 
your family and that, at least SOME of your 
dreams came true.  Like this time every 
year I seems, we look back quite naturally 
at the events of the past year.  Usually with 
mixed emotions …also without surprise to 
anyone. 
Now we can look forward to 2016 and plan 
on the things we enjoy.  Model aviation 
again being at or near the top of our priority 
list.  The cold, windy weather has kept me 
away from the field the last few weeks but I 
know it won’t go on forever. Which is a re-
lief.  
 

Before going further, I too would like to 
thank the 2015 club officers for their dedi-
cated service to the club. Thanks Danny, 
Ethan, Pat and the rest of you.   

 
 
 
 
                              Roland Tweed 
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
 

It has come to my attention that the 
club is experiencing a serious de-
cline in membership renewal.    Ru-
mors have circulated that the future 
of our field was in jeopardy. Jerry 
DeLeo the landowner, and his son, 
have no plans for changing the sta-
tus of our presence now or in the 
near future.   
 
Please contact your flying buddies 
and other interested modelers to en-
courage them to renew or join the 
club.  We have one of the most 
beautiful runways and facilities you 
could ask for and, on private land, so 
we don’t have bureaucratic hassles 
to worry about.  It would be a shame 
to loose all of this because of a lack 
of interest.  
 
Please attend the next meeting and 
think about other ways we can get 
others interested in our club and 
hobby. 



THE PLANE TRUTH                                                                                     PAGE 4                                                                                         

FEAR is any of a variety of degrees 
of anxiety associated with exposure to 
social disgrace or bodily harm. This 
phenomenon is most commonly expe-
rienced in doctors’ offices, IRS waiting 
rooms and unpiloted airplanes. Many 
of our fears are repressed and become 
revealed only in our dreams. The worst 
include the fear of falling, the fear of 
growing older, the fear of not waking 
up, the fear of walking downtown in 
your underwear, or (worst of all) wak-
ing up AS if you are walking downtown 
in your underwear. Fears that become 
so irrational that they are characterized 
by neurotic behavior are known as 
Phobias. 
 
There are many types of phobias – 
among these are :  
 
Acrophobia – the fear of high places; 
Acrobatophobia -  the fear of falling 
acrobats;  
Waxophobia – the fear of adding more 
candles to your birthday cake, and  
 
Fleigephobia, the fear of crashing at 
the next Fun Fly. 
 
If you ever find yourself in a fearful sit-
uation, always remember this three-
point procedure. 
 

Close your eyes; 
Place opposite palms firmly togeth-

er with fingertips pointing up-
ward; 

Pray for your life! 
 
 

NOTICE— 
PLANE TRUTH’S RETURN! 

 
The ever popular section on various 
Truths and ancedots in our daily lives 
are returning from year’s past.  Enjoy! 
 
1. PLEASE...AND THANK YOU are 

still magic words. 
 
2.NOBODY Wants a relationship 
with someone they have to always 
watch.  
 
3. Someday when the pages of my 
life ends, I know that you will be 
one of it’s most beautiful chapters!  
 
4. 

DO NOT GROW OLD,  NO MAT-
TER HOW LONG YOU LIVE. NEV-
ER CEASE TO STAND LIKE CURI-
OUS CHILDREN  BEFORE THE 
GREAT MYSTERY INTO WHICH 
WE WERE BORN. 
 
   Albert Einstein. 


